
Welcome back to what promises to be a busy final half term of the
academic year!
We've had two fantastic trips this week, with Year 1 thoroughly
enjoying their visit to the historic Porchester Castle and Year 5
having a magical time exploring the Harry Potter studios. These
enriching experiences are such valuable parts of our children's
learning and it's wonderful to see them so engaged.
Our grounds developments are also progressing well. Year R are
already excited about their new climbing frame and playhouse
taking shape, and the community garden outside the hall is really
starting to come to life. We are particularly thrilled that the
children, along with Billy, our chef, will be able to use the produce
grown in the garden. We will share details soon about how you can
support this exciting project. A huge thank you to our fantastic
PTA for securing a generous £1000 grant towards the community
garden – your support is invaluable!
Looking ahead, we are very much looking forward to welcoming
you into school next week for our annual Sports Day. It’s always a
highlight of the school year and we can’t wait to see the children
participating, earning points for their house team and having fun.
Thank you for your continued support. We look forward to a
positive and productive final half term together.
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Year 5 had an unforgettable adventure atWarner Bros. Studios! From exploring famoussets to discovering the secrets behind greenscreens and special effects, the day was packedwith excitement and learning. Everyone wasamazed by the movie magic that brings storiesto life on the big screen. Best of all, the childrenrepresented the school incredibly well —showing curiosity, respect, and enthusiasmthroughout the entire visit. A truly spellbindingexperience!

https://www.boorleyparkprimary.org/


Nurturing Futures

We would like to extend our sincere thanks toyou all for your ongoing support in ensuring saferparking around the school. The new parking lineshave now been marked and we kindly requestthat everyone continues to avoid parking directlyin front of the school. Additionally, please bemindful of parking on the pavements, as this canunfortunately obstruct pedestrian access,especially for those with pushchairs or mobilityissues. Your consideration in this matter isgreatly appreciated and helps us maintain a safeenvironment for all our children and the widercommunity.

Following Eco Club's letters asking for donations, we

were very successful receiving plants from St James

Church in Shirley Southampton and from friends of

Mrs Talbot. There are squash, chard, kale, onions,

tomatoes and some other plants, including a cucumber

growing in our new beds. A huge thank you to Mr

Finley for organising and filling the beds with soil, and

to Eco-club for planting our new plants. Eco-club have

already written thank you letters to those who have

given us donations. We are especially excited because

Southern Water have donated a brand new Water Butt

for our use.
Eco-club are working hard to enable our school to

achieve The Eco-Schools Green Flag Award and The

RSPB Wildlife Challenge. They made some apple and

sunflower bird feeders that are already up in our

community garden. Well done Eco-club! Strengthening
Community

We look forward to welcoming you into school for our Year R picnic and Sports
Day on 11  June and KS1 and KS2 picnic and Sports Day on 12  June.th th



June 2025

Wednesday 11th June Year R Sports Day-1:00-1:45pm Picnic - 1:45-2:45pm Games and then home
Thursday 12th June Sports Day - KS1 starting at 10.45am and KS2 starting at 1:15pm
Wednesday 18th June Year R Reserve Sports Day-1:00-1:45pm, Picnic-1:45-2:45pm Games and then home
Thursday 19th June Reserve Sports Day - KS1 starting at 10.45am and KS2 starting at 1:15pm

Friday 20th June INSET day - School closed to all pupils

Monday 23rd June at 2:30pm Year R Parent Workshop – Planting - Year R Classrooms
Wednesday 25th June - Transition Day
Friday 27th June Year R Mill Farm Visit to Boorley Park School

July 2025

Wednesday 2nd July 2:15-3pm - Rocksteady Concert to parents of Rocksteady children
Tuesday 8th July 2:45-3:15pm Parent Workshop - The Big Fat Quiz of Year 4 - In the Hall
Wednesday 9th July 9.15am Year 2 End of Year Celebration Assembly - In the Hall
Wednesday 9  July 1:30-1:50pm Owl Class Violin Concert in the Hall th

Wednesday 9th July 2:45 pm Year 1 Parent Workshop - Fruit Kebabs - classrooms
Friday 11th July 3:30-7pm PTA Summer Fayre
Monday 14th July 3:50pm Choir Performance to parents 
Thursday 17th July 2:45-3pm Year 3 Parent Workshop - Summer Picnic– On the field/Hall
Tuesday 22nd July – Last Day of Term

Wednesday 23rd July – Friday 29th August Summer Holidays

KEY Dates

Safeguarding Notices
A Note on Scooter and Bike Safety

Just a reminder today for everyone about our policy regarding bikes and scooters on
school grounds. For the safety of all our pupils, children must get off their bikes and

scooters at the school gates and walk them to the designated bike storage areas.
Unfortunately, this morning, a child was accidentally knocked over by a moving scooter
on the school grounds. This incident highlights the importance of this rule, which is in
place to prevent accidents and ensure a safe environment for everyone. Our staff on

duty at the school gates will be reminding children to walk their bikes and scooters once
they enter the school premises. We would greatly appreciate your support and

encouragement in helping your child understand and follow this vital safety rule.
Thank you for your cooperation in keeping our school a safe place for all.





PTA Corner

Frozen Fridays returns today, Friday 6th June!

Join us after school in the gated playground, where we’ll be
selling a selection of ice lollies and ice creams starting from just
50p. It's the perfect treat to kick off the weekend! Both cash and
card payments are accepted, so come along and cool down with

something sweet.

Revels On the Rec
We need your help! 

We are running a stand at this year’s Botley Revels on the Rec,
Saturday 21st June.

We are looking for volunteers to help us run the PTA stand between
12pm and 5pm. Sign up for whatever time suits you, and however

much time you can give. 

Whatever time you can offer is hugely appreciated and makes a big
difference. If you’re interested, please email us at

boorleyparkpta@gmail.com or send us a message. 
We’d love to hear from you!

Thank you for your continued support.

mailto:boorleyparkpta@gmail.com



